Tri – V Umph 


May 2006


President’s Message

We get to welcome a new member to the club in June Jerry Gies was voted in last month, congratulations to Jerry and his wife Barb.  The golf league has started and I already have seen the good and bad, hope the ugly doesn’t show. The fishing up north was good for the opening of trout season. Have a fun May and hope to see you at the open house.  Jack

Calendar of Events

June







August

9th Men’s Initiation – 6:00



5th Steak Roast

5th, 12th, 19th & 26th Men’s golf



6th & 27th Couples Golf

15th Wives Club (Thursday) – Vickie


7th, 14th Men’s Golf

18th Couples Golf – Hoffman



11th – 13th Wives Weekend

25th Tri-V Picnic 12:30




18th – 20th Men’s Golf Weekend

July

3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th & 31st Men’s Golf

9th & 23rd Couples Golf




Next newsletter deadline
20th Wives Club Swim – Forsyth


 Wednesday June 7th 

June Birthdays 




June Anniversaries

2nd Jim Delanoy




6-3-39 Bud & Virginia Massoll

8th Marilyn Myers




6-4-94 Ken & Diane Plocharczyk

12th Jim Buckley & Jay Trachsel

6-5-48 Bill & Shirley Suchner

14th Virginia Buckley 



6-10-44 Fraser & Blondie Forsyth

22nd Joan Fischer




6-14-02 Dion & AnnMarie Angelosanto 

28th Ann Davidge 




6-22-62 Lee & Marian Anderson

6-23-01 John & Robyn Mackson 

6-24-39 Ray & Dorothy Suchner

6-29-63 John & Judy Lardin &

             






   Tom & Bonnie Untener

First Couples Golf  May 21st
Calling all Tri-V couples who Golf (or try to!!!)  The first couple’s golf outing of the year will be May 21st at Coyote Golf Club.  We have arranged for 3:00pm tee times – that is when the rates change – the rate will be $21 per person for 9 holes with a cart -- $13 for the healthy walkers.  Because of the later tee time and other commitments by some of the group we will be eating at the golf course – they have a grill set up outside.

Please RSVP to: MIHOFFMANS@peoplepc.com and indicate whether you plan to participate on May 21st and/or the rest of the season. The rest of the dates need a host couple.  June 4th, June 18th, July 9th, July 23rd, August 6th, August 27th and September Couples Weekend.  No date has been chosen for that weekend event. 

Initiation Dinner – June 9th 
The Initiation dinner has been reschedule for Friday, June 9, 2006 at Walker’s Speakeasy on Beech Daly, along with an opportunity to golf prior to the dinner. Walker’s Speakeasy is the same place we hold our monthly meetings.

Initiation Dinner

A meal of Prime Rib or Scrod with all the trimmings will be served (dinner choice must be submitted by Sunday, May 28, 2006). I have been assured the quality of this year’s meal will be significantly better than last years. The meal cost is $16.50 with a cash bar. Cocktails will begin at 6:00pm, with dinner at 6:30pm. The Initiation ceremony for Jerry Gies will be conducted after dinner, with cards and socializing afterwards. Contact Bud Massoll (248-437-8859) or Ken Stress (248-528-1679) to sign up or prepay your dinner. 

Golfing

The Initiation of Jerry Gies as a Member of TRI-V will take place on June 9th.  About 15 years ago a part of the Initiation, though not an official part, was golf in the afternoon.  This started with the “old” timers who used to play every Thursday (anywhere from 12 to 16 of us) decided that it would be a peace gesture with our “brides” if we moved the golf to the day of the Initiation and only being gone for one day instead of two.  Thus the tradition has continued.  

This year we have a tee time at Gateway Golf Club located just north of Metro Airport just east of Merriman Rd on Van Born.  Venoy road, which is between Merriman and Wayne Rds. dead ends into the golf course drive.  Cost for the 18 holes of golf including cart is $26 per individual.  This is the rate that is usually charged for seniors Monday thru Friday and before noon so they have extended themselves to take care of us.  They gave us the same offer last year.

The following have told me that they intend to play that day.  They are:

George Hoffman


Jack Schaefer

Tim Gies

Jeff Trachsel


Jay Trachsel


Romas Bliudzius

Matt Hoffman


John Lardin


Mick Trachsel

Nick Angelosanto.


Jerry Gies

If anyone listed has to cancel please notify me as soon as possible.  If there is anyone who will be joining us and has not told me, please let me know at the earliest possible date but no later than Tuesday, June 6th.  In the past arrangements have been made for those that golf and wish to clean up for the Initiation Dinner without making a trip home. My home phone number is 734-261-1391.   Thank You John Lardin

Tri-V Picnic Sunday June 25, 2006

The picnic will be held at the Gunnar Mettala Park in Wixom.  It is located on the south side of Maple Road just west of Beck Road.

Please e-mail (rpkuhr@aol.com) or telephone (248-888-9335) Bob or Sherry Kuhr to let us know what dish you will be bringing.  We need the following:

Casseroles to feed 12

Salads to feed 12

Baked Beans to feed 12
  
Fruit Salad to feed 12

Cut-Up Veggies


Deviled Eggs 

Rolls & Butter


Pickles & Olives

Relish Dishes


Desserts

Plan to arrive between 11:30 a.m. to noon.  We will eat at 1:00 p.m. sharp.  Don’t forget to bring chairs, place settings, and beverages.  Beverages will be available for the children and coffee for the adults.  Committee Members:  Bob Kuhr – Chairman, Jerry Gies & Eric Hoffman

LADIES WEEKEND   AUGUST 11th – 13th 
You won't want to miss this year's ladies getaway to beautiful Saint Joseph, Michigan. It is only a short 2.5-hour drive to the sunny sandy beaches of this quaint town. We will be staying downtown and will be within walking distance to shopping, eating, an art museum, the pier, and of course the sandy beaches.  Saturday and Sunday will be "Chalk the Block'' which is a gathering of local artists who draw scenes on blocked off roadways along the bluff. We will show you different views of Saint Joe's attractions while riding in an old time trolley. Lunch will be enjoyed at the wonderful Tabor Hill Winery restaurant (known for their raspberry chicken) followed by the wine trail and tasting fun.  Local venues won't know their schedule until early June, but we are looking into a play or concert for one of the evenings. Believe me, there will be plenty to do and see with local gal, Sandra (Jacqui's most wonderful eldest daughter) as a tour guide. 

A deposit of $50.00 is required by June l5th to secure your room. The price of the trip will be $l50.00 to $200.00.  What a bargain!!!!!!!!!!
TRIFLES

Austin Martin (grandson of Tim & Karlyn – son of Curt & Susie) won a contest for writing about his teacher.  His letter was read on the Jim Harper morning show on the radio. They talked about him for several minutes, as his name is so much like the Aston Martin car made in England.   His letter said that his teacher was great because she never made him have a time out, she only sent him to the thinking chair when he did something wrong.  Also she never made him start over when he made a mistake – well almost never.  He won a Narnia pack and a $50 gift certificate for his teacher and will be put into the drawing for a large prize later in the year.  Congratulations to Austin. 

On Thursday May 4th Art Trachsel will be received a pacemaker to regulate his heart rhythm, he felt this was going to be the outcome is glad it's finally going to take place. They will keep him over night & monitor him; if everything checks out. He says he has no qualms about the surgery and is looking forward to feeling better without worry.  He has some restrictions on his golf and lifting but is doing well and is happy they have such a thing to help him keep going.   He sends his thanks for all the prayers and cards.   

Leanne Prescott, Dorothy's & Cy Richeson’s daughter sent the following email.  I am staying with Daddy for a while, because Mom fell again about a week ago.  Nothing broken - just badly bruised.  After about 3 days in the hospital and numerous X-rays, MRI's and tests, the Dr. had her transferred to a rehab center where she is receiving therapy to help with her balance and strength for walking.  If all goes well, she should be able to return home in about 2 weeks.  She will then have a visiting nurse about 3 times a week and possibly more therapy.  My brother David will probably be coming down to Florida around the 20th of May so I can return home for a while.  Because of this, Mom has not been here to read or write any email.  Of course, you may send her snail mail if you wish, and we will take it to her.  Or occasionally I have time to check her email & I could print it out to take to her.   Her Internet device seems to block me from accessing my email, but I did finally go to the local library today to read it.

Mary Ann Little passed away on Saturday, April 29th.  She had moved back up north, as she was too lonely down in Waterford by her daughter, and it was to far for her Bridge partners to come.  Her lung just quit and she has been in the hospital and failing this past year.  Her viewing was at the Church up by Elk Rapids, funeral on Monday May 1, 2006.  Al and she had been up north for 20 years so many of the newer members wouldn’t have ever met them. 
 

From Susie Dunham - Hi everybody!   I'm showing off my new website on muscadinelines.com.  I'm excited about it and wanted to share the news with ya'll.
You'll be able to read my newest column along with a link to an essay on Muscadine Lines called Parlor Cowboys that will be included in an anthology that is coming out in June. Tick Attack in Tennessee will also be in the new book that will have 31 other 'southern' authors represented.  It's been an exciting year, so far.  Let me know if you'd like to be notified about the book release date. http://www.asouthernjournal.com/susiedunham.htm

I guess it is official.  They had a retirement luncheon for Judy on Wednesday,

April 24th.  John was invited and Judy just happened to wear a black jacket and black slacks to the event.  John thought it was a “wake” for him and all told him “Things will change now!”  Things have changed since her last day of work was on Friday, April 28th, and first “official” day of retirement was Monday, May 1st.  John and Judy ran from one place to another on Monday and Tuesday.  She said “This is going to stop!”  John has abided with her wishes and on Wednesday, May 3rd, her third day he scheduled a trip to San Antonio to visit Larry, Kim and Christine leaving on a 6:30AM flight from Metro and returning on Monday on 7:30AM to Detroit.  Then on the following Thursday or Friday Judy, while John and the boys are at Open House, will be going to Illinois to visit her Mom for the weekend.  The nice thing about these trips is it will be the first time they have gone to Texas or Illinois and have not had to worry about what day to come home.  Retirement is sooooo hard to take.  


Over Easter break Jenna Barnes (daughter of Brett and Lynne) got her haircut. This was not a big deal but she had been growing her hair long for a reason.  She was waiting till she got 10 inches of hair. Once this happened she was able to donate the 10 inches to Locks Of Love.  Now some child in need will be able to receive a wig with some of Jenna's hair.  
 
Jenna Barnes has also had another feather added in her cap.  This winter her English Teacher submitted poems from all her classes to a publishing company.  This company every year publishes a book called "A Celebration Of Young Poets".  Jenna was one of about 40 kids in her school to chosen to be published.  Here is her poem as it appeared in the book:

                                   A Never Ending Dictionary   

                    A book is a never-ending dictionary of knowledge,

                    A passage into the past, future, or even the present.

                    An encyclopedia of cultures, traditions, and rhymes.

                                 People, pictures, and places, too.

                   Turn the page to find a surprise, a fact, or a tale of lies.

                             Fairy tales, mysteries, fiction and more.

                                    Many, many worlds to explore.

                                          All are found in a book.

We are very proud of our girl!!!

On May 11th Lynne Barnes will be going to Beaumont Hospital to have the hernia by her stomach taken care of.  Her doctor has informed her that she will be in the hospital for 5 to 7 days after the surgery.  The recovery after that should be 3 to 4 weeks.  She is in no pain from it but the doctor thinks it is too big and doesn't want her to get an obstruction in her intestines.  

Karlyn Gies has been struggling with a painful knee for a couple of months.  I guess she will not be joining the knee surgery group just yet though.  They found no breaks or tears, but thinning of the bone, which since isn’t the case in the rest of her body, has been caused by trauma.  She is just clumsily and has fallen several times and landed on her knees.  That along with other smaller twists and bumps suddenly caused swelling and pain.  She is using one crutch right now to keep her weight off of it and it is finally improving.  

Earl Tishler's daughter Suzi fell off a ladder and was in the hospital for four days.  She is now home, but is in a cast and can't get around.  
Jay Liz Trachsel traveled to Las Vegas the first week of May.  One of the plans they had was to meet with cousin Kirk Trachsel one evening.  Kirk however was not entertaining with his group during the time they were there. 

Jeff Trachsel and Karen Thrift will be traveling a lot this early summer.  First they will spend 12days in Florida where they will stay a Bill and Onallee’s place in N. Fort Myers.  Then on to Las Vegas to attend the wedding of Karen’s oldest daughter, from there they go directly to the graduation of Jeff’s son Ryan from basic training for the Marine’s.  That takes place in South Carolina.  They will be home only a short time before the annual Trachsel vacation.  Did I hear something about Karen accepting a buyout from GM and being retired soon? 

Jayme Trachsel has just found out that she has a teaching job for next year in the Oak Park Schools teaching Spanish to the grade schools.   Congratulations to Jayme!

John and Donna Clingeman are still looking for the perfect retirement place. The first week of May they checked out Charlotte, Savannah, Hilton Head, and St. Simons Island. So far, nothing has jumped out at them and said "this is it!". Mostly, they say "we're too expensive". It's fun to keep looking.

John and Donna Clingerman’s daughter Becky and her new husband Jason were offered an assignment with the Peace Corps. They leave June 13 for Tanzania, Africa. So far they think they will be living in a mud hut with no running water, no electricity, no bathrooms. Their assignment will have to do with the environment: reforestation, organic farming, and of course teaching about AIDS. They will be gone for 2 years. Looks like there is a safari in our future. Please keep them in your prayers.

Matt Hoffman and parents George (& Peg) will not be at the open house this year, as he will be getting married to his love Christina in Mexico and as he says extending the Tri-V family. He and his new bride look forward to seeing everyone at upcoming events.
 

From Betty Galloway - my granddaughter, Katie, graduates from high school next month and will go to Michigan State.  My youngest grandson, Michael, will begin driving lessons this month.  My oldest grandson, Brian, has been at Lansing Community College but now was accepted by Michigan State.  We are all happy for him.  My son, Michael and his family need prayers as his wife, Karen, is again fighting alcoholism and is again in Rehab for a few weeks in Grand Rapids.  I am asking strong prayers for all of them.  The children, Mckenna and Jacob, are in good health, thank goodness.  Mckenna is slowly winning her battle with leukemia.  Michael has a lot of responsibility on his shoulders but he is handling it all pretty well.  Please pray for him.  

Peg and Bob Wendt will be leaving Fla. June 1st on a direct flight to Lansing.  Bill and Shirley Suchner stopped by to see them for two nights on their way home all had a great visit.  Bill and Bob got out for 18 holes of golf. Their time here was very delightful. Bill and Bob have been best friends for 65 years. August 17th will be Wendt’s 60th wedding anniversary. They are celebrating it at daughter Carole’s in Grand Haven the first week in July. It is the only time their Idaho kids could get off. Pat and Margaret, Pats wife Maryanne and three grand children and one great grandchild will be there Bob and Peg are looking forward to seeing them all.

Vickie Angelosanto is flying out to Arizona for a quick visit with her sisters Friday, May 19.  She has the good fortune of having her mom 's company on the flight back to Michigan on Monday, May 22.  Vickie's mom missed her annual visit to Michigan last year, because of medical problems.  Her good health seems to have returned. Vickie Battel will arrive just in time to attend her great grandson, Dominic’s, first birthday party.  She will, also, meet her great granddaughter, Isabelle, for the first time.  

Lee and Marian Anderson went down to Fort Myers the first week in May to check out the home they purchased. They were down visiting Marian's sister in February and spent about 5 minutes looking at the place and bought it.  The week was spent visiting with neighbors and getting to know the process for closing the place up for the summer.  Lee is working at ACH currently in Dearborn and they have rented out the place for Jan-Feb and March of 2007.  They look forward to many good times in the future and being able to visit their Tri-V friends in North Fort Myers.  The address is 12170 Apollo, hopefully some of you can visit once we get Lee retired for good!!!! 


MEMORIES FROM THE MAY 1996 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
The May issue of TRI-V Umph had most members again in good health.  Al Little was almost completely recovered from his ailment and Howard Chamberlain has been to the Veterans Hospital in Ann Arbor for some rehabilitation.  I am sure there were more that were in need of our prayers.  Dennis Wutka had been voted into the Club as an Active Member at the April Meeting.  The June Initiation of Dennis Wutka into TRI-V was set for Bogie Lake Golf Club on June 7th.  Ken Stress, Dick and Brett Barnes were our remaining prospective’s.  The was an article on the 59th TRI-V Anniversary Party held at Bay Pointe Golf Club with 53 TRI-V Members and their guest attending the event.  There was an article on the TRI-V Bowling League with a tie for the winner of the second half requiring a one game roll off and then the two half champions in a best 2 out of 3 with each time winning a game and the final one being decided by one pin.  

The TRI-V Wives Weekend was set for March 17th – 19th at Potawatomi Inn, Angola Indiana. Plans had been finalized for Final Golf to be held at Candlestone Inn and Resort in Belding Mi. near Grand Rapids.  

MEMORIES FROM THE MAY 2001 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
It was May of 2001 that Dave Ruetenik was in need of our prayers.  It was then that Dave found out the surgery was needed on a portion of his tongue and some lymph nodes.  We were also remembering in our prayers Jack Schaefer on the recent loss of his father. We were introduced to John Clingerman and his wife Donna as our newest prospective to TRI-V.  This was one of the few years that there was no one eligible to be voted into TRI-V as a member but there was still a June Social held at Bogie Lake Golf Club.  We received news that Terry and Sue Dunham had completed a 10K walk for the March of Dimes in Bedford In. in 88-degree weather.  It was in this issue that some current members of TRI-V had recently graduated from college.  Michael Trachsel, son of Brian and Jane, and graduated from Oakland University with a degree in Computer Science.  John and Robyn Mackson, daughter and son-in-law of Nick and Vickie Angelosanto, graduated from Michigan State, John with a degree in Science and Robyn’s degree in Secondary Ed History.

Another trip down Memory Lane.  It is getting harder and harder each month to fill some space.  It is a good thing that our Editor does not require minimum amount of words or space.  If it did it could pose a problem in the future.   A few more interesting stories on the above memories.  The Final Golf Weekend held in 1996 cost $230 per man, which included 3 days of golf with cart, 3 nights lodging, 3 dinners and 3 breakfasts.  The course and hotel were located on the same property. Our tee times were:  Friday at 12:04pm, Saturday at 1:00pm and on Sunday at 8:30am with a shot gun start.  The package also included our hospitality room with a couple of TVs and we were allowed to bring our own drinks into the room.  The room also included a small refrigerator.  In the 2001 memories I mentioned the 10k walk completed by Terry and Sun Dunham in Indiana.  As I did the spell check my computer stated flashing red indicating something was wrong.  Going back I found the error.  I should have added that Sue was a volunteer at the Visteon sponsored checkpoint and handed out water and apples to the 400 participants.  Our warm weather looks like it has arrived for good.  Now is a good time to start chatting with the other family members about our memories.  Take the time and chat about something maybe your and your sister/brother/cousins might have done that almost got you in trouble.  How about something that “You got away with” and now can come clean.  Maybe something that you can all laugh about now.  Let your young adult children know how much of an “angel” you really were not.  This completes this month’s trip down memory.  Remember to take care of one another, look after one another and we will see you in print next month, the Good Lord willing.
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